Megaphone Booster Club Meeting
11/16/21
Lamoura Davis’s Classroom at
Prattville High School 

Present: Parents of the 2021-2022 PHS Cheerleaders (see sign-in sheets).

I. CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at  5:48 P.M., by Renee Fulford, MBC President.

II. OFFICER REPORTS
· MBC President, Renee Fulford, read the minutes from the October 19,  2021, booster meeting and made a motion to approve the minutes.  Lamoura Davis approved the minutes and Deanna Moreland, MBC Treasurer, seconded.

III. OLD BUSINESS- none

IV. NEW BUSINESS
A. Christmas Parade:
· The cheerleaders will walk in the Christmas parade on December 3, 2021.  The parade begins at 7:00 P.M., so the cheerleaders will meet at the Autauga County courthouse at 5:30 P.M.  Firm details TBA. 

            B. Christmas Party:
· The Christmas party will be held on Saturday, December 4, 2021, at Coach Smith’s house from 10:00 A.M.-12:00 P.M..  Brunch food will be served.  The cheerleaders will decorate cookies and exchange dirty Santa gifts. Further details TBA. 
         
            C. End of Year Banquet:
· The end of year banquet is February 10, 2022, at 6:00 P.M.  It will be held in the chapel at First Baptist Church of Prattville.  The cost is $15.00 per person and cheerleaders are free.  Down the Street Café is catering and awards will be given to each cheerleader to celebrate a great season. 

D. Clinics:
· Tentative dates for optional clinics for anyone interested in trying out for cheer are 1/15/22 and 2/12/22.  These dates are based on gym availability and are subject to change.  Saturday clinics are usually $10.00 and if any weekday clinics are offered, they are usually $5.00. These fees will be verified with Coach Smith prior to the clinics.

E. Fundraising:
· The sheet sale is postponed for now due to the holiday season being such a busy time of year.  The sheet sale will definitely be offered in the spring. Fundraising efforts will begin immediately following tryouts due to the additional costs of attending camp and purchasing new uniforms.  The payment schedule for cheer bills will be different next season.

                F. Basketball:
· A calendar has been given to the cheerleaders for basketball season.  The first game is Friday, November 19, 2021.  If you have any questions or conflicts regarding the schedule, please email Coach Smith. 

V.  REMINDERS
· Booster meetings are held the third Tuesday of each month. Reminders will be sent via Remind Me and the PHS 2021-22 Cheer Facebook page.  Attendance is important to stay up- to-date with all the information presented. 
· There will be no Booster Club meeting in December.  Our next meeting is scheduled for January 18, 2022.


VI. The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 P.M. by Renee Fulford, MBC President. 

Respectfully Submitted,

    Allison Nicholson
    MBC Secretary 
                                                     
